Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

 Minutes for February 24, 2010  

ATTENDANCE:  

C. Alves,  B. Anderson,  J. Boatwright,  B. Chiang, F. Cooper,  A. Joshi,  G. Lauterio, B. Leake, C. Liebars,  J. McCarty, L. Ortiz-Vilarelle, T. Pavlovsky, B. Skwarek.     Excused: K. Ewell  
AGENDA  ITEMS
1. Minutes
       The January 27, 2010 minutes were approved with corrections.
2. Charge to CAP on Mid-Semester Evaluations/Grades
a. Ortiz-Vilarelle disseminated a summary of the first meeting of the sub-committee.

b. After discussion of the summary report, Ortiz-Vilarelle requested and received approval from CAP on several items that would support  the work of the sub-committee:

i. The creation of Qualtrics surveys to solicit input from faculty and advisors.
ii. The use of an SGA “The Pulse” poll to solicit input from current students. An early draft of this survey was shared with CAP.
iii. The convening of a focus group of EOF students to discuss mid-term grading and resultant “stigma” effect.
iv. A review of similar practices at TCNJ aspirational-peer institutions.
c. The sub-committee also requested that CAP seek to extend the deadline (March 31, 2010) for completion of the work on this charge. CAP agreed to support this request.
3. Preliminary Recommendations on Types of Majors
a. Liebars reported on campus-wide forum 12:30-1PM held on February 24, 2010.
b. Feedback from both forums were discussed and incorporated into the recommendations.
c. CAP then voted to approve the revised document as Final Recommendations on Types of Majors and Specializations. Liebars stated that she would forward the document to the Steering Committee.

4. Charge on Transfer Credit Policy.

a. CAP discussed the feedback that was received on The Preliminary Recommendations on Transfer Credit Policy document. The subsequently modified document was approved as the CAP Final Recommendations on Transfer Credit.  This document was approved to be moved forward in the governance process.
5. Charges on Academic Load and 

a. Liebars reported that CAP had recently received this data from Institutional Research.
b. This charge will be discussed at the next meeting.
6. CAP Charge on Student Evaluation of Teaching
a. Liebars reported that CAP is still awaiting the data from Institutional Research.
Meeting Adjourned:  2:40PM 

Next Meeting:  March 24, 2010
